Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 18 April 2012 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


District Councillor R McCardle
Councillors: D Kimbley, W J Snelson, S Homer, Mrs. L Jones and Mrs. J Tudor
Paul Simpson

Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
679. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Mrs. J Humphries.
680. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 682d. Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 682a.
681. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 21 March 2012, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
682. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Planning /enforcement issues
Chris Hammersley, South Staffordshire planning enforcement officer, had not performed the site visit as promised, however had e-mailed the clerk to confirm that this would be carried out on 20 April 2012. All matters will be looked into and a report e-mailed to the clerk on Monday 23 April 2012. 

Cllr. Snelson raised a query in respect of the Core Strategy document and the Airport. Cllr. McCardle agreed to look into this.
b) Speeding Issues and SID (Enville Parish Council)
The Clerk had responded to Cllr. R Jones as discussed at the last meeting.
Nothing further has been received from John Parkes at Staffordshire Highways in respect of the proposed speed changes. 
c) Diamond Jubilee and Tom Butler Cup Competition 2012

Diamond Jubilee Celebrations

A further meeting of the committee is scheduled for 24 April 2012. The Chairman confirmed that the mugs and boxes had been ordered. It is anticipated that they will be delivered on 23 April 2012.
Cllr. Kimbley had drafted a flyer to be delivered to all houses in the Parish setting out details of the celebrations and Tom Butler Cup Competition. 
A letter from South Staffordshire Council had been received in respect of printing support for Jubilee promotional material. A maximum of £50 can be offered towards the cost of printing specific promotional material. Cllr. Kimbley agreed to make further enquiries.
Commemorative tree
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries had asked the clerk to inform the meeting that the matter was to be discussed at the PCC meeting on the 18 April 2012. 
Gavin Williamson MP had informed the Council by letter of the Woodland Trust Jubilee woods. Trees can be obtained from the Woodland Trust and planted to commemorate the jubilee. In the absence of Cllr. Mrs. Humphries, the information was passed to Cllr. Snelson to pass on to the PCC.
d) Bobbington Village Hall / Parish Council room
No further quotes or drawings have been received from Mr. Lewis and the Village Hall Committee. The Clerk informed the meeting of several VAT guidance leaflets that would need to be considered. She suggested that details of the costs and purpose would need to be submitted to H M Revenue & Customs, prior to the costs being incurred. It was agreed to defer this matter till such time as further information has been received.
e) Chairman’s Badge of Office

The Chairman showed those present a sketch of the proposed design (a Staffordshire knot with “Bobbington Parish Council Chairman,” to be produced in silver and gold) which was discussed and approved. It was agreed that the Chairman and Vice Chairman would visit Arthur Tilston, the jeweller at the Vineyards, and place the order.

f) Staffordshire Parish Councils Association membership
The annual subscription is £173.86. Membership was discussed, however it was agreed that the cost was significant, in light of the expected benefits. Cllr. McCardle was not aware that any of the other Parish Councils he was associated with were members. It was agreed that should a situation arise where advice was needed membership could be reconsidered.

683. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
No matters to report.
684. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Nothing to report
Holy Cross Church – Nothing to report

Corbett School – Nothing to report
685. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Mr. Paul Simpson raised the possibility of a Village Christmas tree. He explained that many other local villages have such an attraction, where everyone can congregate at Christmas, with any profits from events being passed to charity. It was agreed this would be best placed by the church in the centre of the Village, Due to the proposed location Paul was advised to speak with the Vicar, Rev. Jeanette. It was agreed however that the Parish Council did support the suggestion and would be willing to help with the funding.
686. FINANCE
a. Accounts year ended 31 March 2012 (copies circulated prior to meeting)

The Cllrs reviewed the accounts prepared by the Clerk. Approval of the accounts, was proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones, all were in favour. 
The annual governance statement was reviewed and completed. The books will be passed to Bill Hayhurst for the internal audit, prior to submission to the Audit Commission.

It was agreed that the Tom Butler Cup should be valued for insurance purposes. The Chairman and Vice-Chairman agreed to ask Arthur Tilston, when discussing the Chairman’s badge of office.

b. Review of Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment

The document was reviewed. One amendment was proposed, being the addition of the following words to Section 2 - Areas where there may be scope to work with others to help manage risk, Internal Audit Assurance section c) Review of adequacy of insurance cover provided by suppliers- “prior to a contract being accepted.”
c. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Mrs. Jones and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley
i. Corbett School

In lieu of room hire       
£10.00
ii. Chipmonk Computing Ltd
Annual Website hosting        
£35.99
687. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received 

b. Responded to:
c. Outcomes: 
a. PA 12/00063/COU Leaton Park Farm, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, South Staffordshire DY7 5DE – Change of use of part of the site for the breeding of dogs – granted.

b. PA 12/00098/FUL Leisure Cottage, Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington, DY7 5EF – two dormers in garage roof – granted.

c. PA 12/00062/VAR Leaton Park Farm, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, South Staffordshire DY7 5DE – Variation of agricultural occupancy condition – proposals withdrawn.

688. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley reminded the meeting that WAAG’s AGM would take place next week.
689. CORRESPONDENCE
Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent Joint waste Core Strategy Public examination – 

form to make representations.
Blakelands fireworks 12/5/12 @ 10:30pm

Corbett School - Letter of thanks re £100 and confirmation that this is sufficient to 
meet the costs incurred.

Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent Joint waste Core Strategy Public examination – 

public hearing sessions 24-27.

Gavin Williamson surgeries 20 & 21 April 2012
Plantscape – Jubilee Edition Brochure

SAMDEV (Site Allocations and management of Development) - Preferred 

options consultation March 2012

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) South Staffordshire Local Plan – SHLAA and Site Allocations – call for sites 2012

Staffordshire Parish Councils Association (SPCA) Newsletter March 2012

Rural outreach worker South Staffordshire Network for mental health

SPCA General Power of competence / Code of Conduct training 25/4/12

Gavin Williamson – letter re Woodland Trust jubilee woods / trees

CPRE Staffordshire Branch Annual report 2012

Helen Marshall email re increase in bogus caller crimes and distraction burglaries 

– request to identify streets / addresses that may be targeted

SSC Printing support for jubilee promotions

SSC Local Government (mixed provisions) Act 1982 Draft Street trading consent 

policy consultation

Sarah Poxon – Planning training 13/6/12 and 21/6/12 6.30pm- 8.30pm – Cllr. 

McCardle noted that it was important to attend this training. Councillors were asked to notify the clerk if they wished to attend, each parish has been allocated 2-3 places. A suggestion was also made to invite Sarah and her team to a Council meeting later in the year as many changes were anticipated in the near future. The Clerk agreed to contact Sarah.
690. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was noted that the correspondence box had not reached all Councillors last month.
It was noted that there was a lot of activity on OWL at the current time.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 2 May 2012 at 7pm       Meeting Closed 8:50pm.
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